
 

 

29 January 2018 

Urgent - Schoolwatch Incidents 

Dear Parent/Carers, 

We are writing to you to inform you of some suspicious behaviour that took place near one of 

the bus stops in Alderholt on the morning of 24
th

 January.   

1. Incident no: 24/95 on 24/01/18 - a Schoolwatch alert has been set up to all schools in 

the area.   The incident involved two men in a white van allegedly driving repeatedly 

around the area of Alderholt, watching and gesturing to the children waiting for the 

school bus. 

2. Incident no: 125:260 at 16:50 hours on 25/01/18 two males in a white van were 

driving past Winton Primary School in Oswald Road, Bournemouth trying to tempt 

children into the van. 

3. Occurrence 55180013137: 25/01/18 at 15:30 - an 11 year old student was walking 

home and outside Somerford Primary School, he noticed two males in a white van 

waving and shouting “hello” towards him.  They then said “you alright mate?”  The 

student ignored the males and they drove off.  The description was that both males 

were white with the driver being in his mid-30’s and had dark hair. 

Local Neighbourhood Policing Teams have been asked to speak to this school and 

others in the surrounding area. 

Teachers will also be speaking to the children about stranger danger, however, it would be 

helpful if you are also able to speak to your child about keeping safe and that they should 

report any incidents to you or school. 

Yours sincerely, 

Clare Tickel 

Headteacher 
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